DRAFT MINUTES

PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

April 9, 2009
Secretary Smith called the meeting to order at 7:09pm, in Chairman Dilley’s absence.   Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Commission, held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:

Mrs. Joyce Ballou, Regular Member

Mr. George Smith, Secretary

Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate Member

Secretary Smith appointed Mr. Schaub as a voting member this evening in Dr. Berman’s stead.  

The December 2008, minutes were reviewed.  Mr. Schaub made a motion to accept the minutes as is.   Mrs. Ballou seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
There were no reports from the harbor master or state and local officials.  There were no local or state representatives present.  The Finance Reports for December 2008 and January, February and March 2009 were presented and made part of these minutes.  There were no changes. 
Correspondence this evening is as follows:

Email:  Joanne Ramey, regarding the letter from the town attorney

Letter:  Mr. Thomas J. Londregan, dated January 7, 2009


Emails: Between PHRMC and DEP


Registration requests and Certificate of Permission Applications regarding Avalonia Land Conservation, Lattimar Point Road, and Connors & O’Brien.  Due to the lack of a formal Plan, this Commission has no jurisdiction/control over these.
Under Old Business, there was discussion on the changes made by DEP to the Plan.  Most of these changes have already been incorporated by Chairman Dilley.  He is to continue with this so that once the Ordnance is passed, the Plan can be resubmitted to DEP.  

Basically changes involved changing wording of “No Wake Zone” to read “Slow/ No Wake Zone.”  Changes also included a written description of speed zones, as well as mention made of the Town of Stonington’s jurisdiction over the Pawcatuck River.  Mr. Schaub made a motion to accept these changes to be incorporated into the Plan.  Mrs. Ballou seconded and motion passed unanimously.
Under New Business, a letter from Alternate Member Steven Schaub to Chairman Dilley was read.   Mr. Schaub advised that he had been an Alternate Member for over four years; that his attendance at meetings had been regular, and at most of these meetings he was named as a voting member in the absence of a regular member.  Therefore, he requested that he be made a regular member.  This letter/request will be forwarded to the Selectmen’s office for consideration.

Also under New Business, Mrs. Ballou presented the Budget Commentary for this Commission for the Fiscal Year 2009-2010.  
There being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:28pm was made by Mrs. Ballou and seconded by Mr. Schaub.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

George Smith










  


Secretary 

